
 
 

 

Principal Report 

  February 23rd, 2023 

Enrollment 

Total currently enrolled for year 2022/2023 is 338 scholars. Classes are staring on time and 

running smoothly. Enrollment Count due in March 2023.  

 

Annual Monitoring Results  

Final results not received as of yet.  

 

Sports Status  

Soccer Teams have been established. 30 scholars are currently participating in a boys and girls 

team. An additional B Team will be developed if interest continues.  

 

Scholar Issue During the School Day 

A Tik-Tok video was recorded and distributed during the arrival period between 8am and 

8:20am. Parents were notified and scholars were sent to in-school suspension for violating school 

rules regarded recording others without consent and permission.   

 

Charter Obligations  

 During the monthly meeting of the State Charter School Commission (SCSC) the state 

charter schools were listed on a performance matrix. Our current numbers are within acceptable 

ranges in our financial measurements:  

Current assets divided by current liabilities     Exceeds Standard – 11.61 

         (1.0 to 3.0 Meets) 

Unrestricted Cash        Exceeds Standard – 282.04 

         (Greater than 75) 

Efficiency Margin       Exceeds Standard - 154% 

         (10% or Greater) 



 
 

Debt to Asset ratio       Exceeds Standard - 18% 

         (Below 25%) 

[Note: Total Liability 25% to 94% meets standard] 

QBE Funding for 2022 

January QBE allotment was = $330,447.00.  We should expect this to remain consistent. We will 

be watching to see how this effects our monthly income in February. The internal cost of 

insurance should be included with the QBE statement for February.     

    

Social Media Issues  

See Something  / Say Something  

We will be developing and internal system of See Something/Say Something for our school. 

More updates to follow.  

 

Warm Springs  

I attended a lecture by Debron Walker at the Little White House Museum on Saturday Feb. 11th. 

He discussed the history of schools for Black children in the segregated south during the 

Roosevelt era. He also discussed the plans to make the location a museum and tourist 

destination. He explained that he was the owner of the property and paid taxes on it.  

State Health Insurance Program 

Staff members are getting their health cards and coverage information. We continue to move 

forward and will have some more projected savings data by next month.  

 Milestone Testing  

Milestone Testing will begin on April 18th. We have: 

4 weeks of school 

1 week of vacation 

1 week to review  

(Note: 3 weeks of school follow the test period.) 


